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News from the Director 

The search for the second continuing Education marketing position 
is nearly completed. 

Gail Miller will chair the search committee for the Admissions 
Coordinator. The committee, which also includes steve Neal, Cara 
Anderson, Terry Lanker and Richard Niklas, met for the first time 
on Tuesday, June 29. 

I'll be vacationing in beautiful northeastern Ohio July 1-12. I've 
scheduled an office hour on July 13 from 4:00-5:00pm for anyone who 
has wonderful news to share with me. Dr. Norman Stanley will serve 
as Acting Director in my absence. 

The meeting with GARDC faculty and administrators on June 23 
concerning OSUjATI teaching opportunities was very worthwhile. 
Drs. Payne, Brown, Newcomb and Moser all support this venture in 
collaboration. OSUjATI has much to gain as it taps the experiences 
of our OARDC colleagues. 

Kim Sayers has accepted the leadership of a new ad hoc committee to 
investigate summer program opportunities for 1994. Significant 
enhancement of our offerings in both regular and continuing 
education course offerings is the goal. Send your ideas to Kim. 

Luther waters, Horticulture Division Chair in Columbus, has 
expressed interest in holding a Summer Institute in Fruit and 
Vegetable Production at OSUjATI in cooperation with OSUjATI, the 
College and OARDC. They wish to make coursework available to 
OSUjATI students, Columbus students, extension personnel, industry 
people, and others in the area. If the program is successful, the 
1995 offering may be advertised nationally. 

Congratulations to A. Mokma, J. Opliger, K. Sayers, J. Clevenger 
and C. Dougherty of OSUjATI and Tom Ciha of Diamonite. They 
collaborated last year to submit a grant proposal to the U. s. 
Department of Education which was ranked as Number lout of 211 
applications. The adjusted score was 96.48 out of 100. 

This is especially impressive after Mokma, Clevenger and B. 
Boufford collaborated with the Academic for Educational Development 
to prepare the Title III grant proposal which received the only 100 
evaluation in the 1992 competition. 

OSUjATI not only prepares grant requests but we've been successful 
in getting them funded. Thanks for the extra efforts necessary to 
achieve this success. 



News from International Programs 

Interested in a short-term Peace Corps-type experience? 
International volunteer assignments of 30-90 days, all expenses 
paid, are available through VOCA (Volunteers in Overseas 
Cooperative Assistance). For assignments of more than a month, 
your spouse may also be able to accompany you at no cost. For more 
information and an application, see Gail Miller or call 1-800-929
VQCA. It's a great opportunity to both serve and to see more of 
the world. 

News from Admissions 

A big "thank you" goes out from Admissions to Bill Anderson and Tom 
Zimmerman for staffing the OSUjATI display table at the state FFA 
Convention on June 24th and 25th. Both reported that they spoke 
with a number of interested students. 

A search committee has been formed to fill the Admissions Counselor 
position (vacated by Mark Thompson) in the Admissions Office. The 
committee consists of Cara Anderson, Lori Faur (Chair), Brad Hays, 
Shirley Lunsford and Bob McMahon. The committee will be working 
hard to get this position filled before the end of summer. 

News from continuing Education 

On Monday June 14, 1993, CE welcomed Jan Elliott to the office as 
the new CE Secretary. Welcome to the Continuing Edge, Jan! 

On July 30, 1993, Chuck Dougherty retired from the OSU/ATI 
Continuing Education Office. Chuck's three-plus years of service 
were extremely beneficial to OSUjATI. In Chuck's time at ATI the 
CE Office has branched into Workplace Skill Enhancement, 
Teleconference hosting, an Industrial Automation Maintenance 
certificate Program that has served approximately 100 people with 
the potential for two to three-times that many over the next few 
years, an ASQC Quality Technician certification Review Program with 
the potential to expand to Quality Auditors and Quality Engineers, 
the establishment of the Ashland-Holmes-Wayne Counties Continuing 
Education Consortium, and many other activities. Thank you, Chuck, 
for such tremendous support. Enjoy the lake and the greens! 

The first class in the Diamonite 2000 training grant began on 
Monday, June 14, 1993. The response has been very positive and 
we're certain it will continue to receive great reviews. 
(Instructors: Jean Opliger, Emil Miller, George Kreps). 

CE is involved in discussions leading to teamwork and workplace 
skill enhancement training contracts with three different 
companies, stretching across northeastern Ohio. If all goes as 
expected, these training programs may begin as early as August. 

OSUjATI has joined together in partnership with Astro Metallurgical 
of Wooster, Quality Castings of Orrville, and SeaLand Technology of 
Big Prairie to prepare a proposal for the next round of the 
National Workplace Literacy Grant funding. This will be a three
year proj ect with the potential of $500, 000 to $1, 000, 000 in 
funding if we receive the award. We'll keep you posted! 



Mark Thompson is now co-advisor to the AT! Alumni Society. Mark 
will be attending the National Agricultural Alumni and Development 
Association meeting at Penn state, July 11-14, 1993. 

steve Neal will attend the national meeting of the American Society 
of Animal Science from July 7 - 11. 

TO ALL WHO ARE CELEBRATING BIRTHDAYS DURING THE MONTH OF JULY, MAY 
YOU HAVE A HAPPY, ENJOYABLE DAY: 

Sha Rahnema 
Kent Hammond 
Lori Faur 
Richard Nester 
Kim sayers 
candy Johnson 
Bob McMahon 
Jim Tew 
Jim Carr 
Roger Baur 
Tommy Zimmerman 
Terry Meek 
LaDonna Whitt 
Wesley Greene 
Allen Zimmerman 
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7/18 
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7/31 
7/31 


